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	[bookmark: _Hlk38918473]RICS' performance in the last financial year has been delivered in the context of significant change – in the world, in the profession, and in RICS itself. And while the trigger for much of this change, in the form of a pandemic, was completely new, the global health crisis and its policy response have actually accelerated many trends that were already beginning to reshape our lives.
In this challenging context for everyone in the built and natural environment, I am pleased to report that this year we have delivered confidence across all four strategic objectives set by our Board and Council. Importantly and in a world where trust is generally in decline, we have seen an increased level of trust placed in our role to support and enhance the profession’s work to the public advantage.
We provided clarity to enable professional activity to resume with our ‘Beyond Covid-19’ guides.
We secured positive change on key issues with policy-makers, including UK government action on stamp duty and grants for green retrofits. For the first time, we also influenced China’s building and office standards at a national level.
We saw an 18% increase in our World Built Environment Forum membership to nearly 15,000, as professionals and global decision-makers came together to share and access trusted insight and continue to address critical priorities for delivering long-term positive impact and public confidence in our sector.
We ensured that our profession continued to be equipped with the skills and knowledge needed to deliver in our rapidly changing environment. Powered by our intensified digital transformation, this translated to over 65,000 registrations for training sessions in the last five months of the year alone.
We saw continued and robust appetite to become part of our global profession. Over 8000 new trainees and apprentices began their professional journey and we saw continued progress in our diversity with 13% coming from BAME backgrounds. Over 2,200 assessments were delivered digitally since lockdowns began, which is testament to the commitment of our candidates and assessors to making a difference even in the toughest of times.
We also made tough decisions to ensure our professional body can sustain itself in the new global economic conditions, and at the same time have renewed our focus on embedding progress on ESG into our operations.
The world is changing fast, but I know that the actions and achievements we have driven this year will position RICS to better support the profession and in doing so deliver to the public advantage.
I hope you enjoy this year’s stories of professionalism, and I look forward to hearing many more in the future.



